Babatunde Odofin's UPDATE

August 8, 2024

Celebrating Milestones and Looking Forward



A big big thank you!

Dear Friends and Family,

I hope this newsletter finds you well. These last few months have been incredibly busy, but rewarding. I look forward to sharing with you all some of my recent accomplishments and upcoming plans. Your support and prayers throughout haven't gone unnoticed, and I am just so grateful to each of you!

Dominican Republic Medical Mission Trip



What an amazing experience it was to work with the Pittman Park team from Savannah, GA in the Dominican Republic! We spent the entire day at the clinics, providing care to the endless lines of patients in remote villages in Barahona, DR. It was a humbling and rewarding experience to be able to do such meaningful work. This trip really opened my eyes, even more. To see how my future career as a medical doctor is more than just a profession, but a means to serve others.



Academic Achievements

I have finished my four online, summer classes with flying colors, having scored A's in all. This goes to show the amount of hard work and dedication that I have put into academics and does feel great to get such a pay-off.

Medical School Applications

I have some exciting news regarding my medical school applications: every school that I applied to has contacted me for secondary applications. This is one of the critical stages in this process, and so I am working diligently to complete these applications.

Personal Milestones



Happy to say that I got my license and own a truck now! That is one huge step towards independence, and I am looking forward to all the opportunities that come along with it. Thank you Matt Hunter and New Garden Nursery for making me a deal I just could not refuse! I am so thankful to New Garden as they continue to be one of my greatest support teams!

If anyone needs to move stuff around, just let me know!

Upcoming Plans

As we move forward, there are several important dates and events on the horizon:

- 1. Fall Classes: The fall semester begins on August 20. I am eager to dive into my coursework and continue my academic journey.
- 2. MCAT: I will be sitting for a nearly 8-hour test on August 23. This is truly a defining moment in my journey to Medical School, and I am working hard to do well on the test.
- 3. EMT Classes: I will start online EMT classes on August 30, with practical sessions every Saturday. This training will further enhance my skills and knowledge in the medical field.

Once again, your prayers and support keep me going. I'm so thankful for all the amazing people that God has brought into my life. I look forward to keeping you updated a little further down the line.

With gratitude,

Babatunde Odofin